Springs Valley Community Schools

Office of the Superintendent 498 South Larry Bird Boulevard • French Lick, IN 47432 Phone (812) 936-4474 • Fax (812)936-9392

Mrs. Felicia Wolfington	Dr. Trevor Apple	Mrs. Peggy Simmons
Treasurer	Superintendent	Deputy Treasurer

August 19, 2022

Dear Blackhawk Families,

We are pleased to inform you that Springs Valley Community Schools will be implementing the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) for meals served on the National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program for the 2022-2023 school year.

All students enrolled at **Springs Valley Elementary School** are eligible to receive a healthy breakfast and lunch at school at <u>no charge</u> each day of the 2022-2023 school year. No further action is required of you. Your child(ren) will be able to participate in this meal program without having to pay a fee or submit an application. CEP pertains only to meals and does not extend to ala carte items. Any charges that parents have accrued for meals in the elementary school since August 3 will be credited back to their child's meal account.

Springs Valley Junior-Senior High School **did not qualify** for the CEP program. Qualification is based on a minimum of 40% "identified" students based on enrollment. Springs Valley Junior-Senior High School did not meet this threshold. However, we will continue to offer the Universal Free Breakfast program. All students enrolled at **Springs Valley Junior-Senior High School** are eligible to receive a healthy breakfast at **no charge** each day of the 2022-2023 school year. No further action is required of you. Your child(ren) will be able to participate in this meal program without having to pay a fee or submit an application.

If we can be of any further assistance, please contact Springs Valley Elementary School at 812-936-4820 or Springs Valley Junior-Senior High School at 812-936-9984.

Sincerely,

Trevor Apple, Superintendent

